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The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Permanent Representative of Guyana to the OAS, Ambassador Bayney Karran, to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1433/12.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, the Bahamas, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Third Meeting of National Authorities on Trafficking in Persons in the Western Hemisphere 
· Consideration and approval of additional civil society requests 
· List of invited guests (CP/CSH-1422/12 rev. 2)
· Additional civil society requests 

The Committee Chair announced that two new civil society requests to participate had been received. The requests, which were circulated in document CP/CSH-1422/12 rev. 1 add. 2, were approved and the organizations included in the list of invited guests.

The delegation of Guatemala thanked, on the one hand, the CSH for its flexibility in this matter, and on the other, the Department of International Affairs for its assistance.
· Consideration and approval of the draft schedule (CP/CSH-1432/12)

The Ambassador of Guatemala referred to the draft schedule and said that it had been drawn up based on the draft agenda approved by the CSH.

Ambassador Adam Blackwell, Secretary for Multidimensional Security, suggested that the presentation of the Inter-American Children’s Institute be included in the presentation of the report of the General Secretariat.

The delegations offered opinions on this proposal and referred to Article 53 of the Charter of the Organization, which makes a distinction between the General Secretariat and the specialized organizations.

The delegation of Mexico requested more details about how the fourth and fifth plenary sessions would be addressed.

The delegation of the United States asked if the discussions would be held at the domestic or regional level.

The delegation of Guatemala reminded the delegations that an informative document had earlier been distributed on the position of Guatemala regarding the proposed topics of the discussions. The mechanism envisaged was that, taking that document into account, the delegations would be able to come prepared on domestic measures, at both the regional and subregional level. The intention was a broad and flexible framework in which all the authorities might together seek concrete results and tangible progress. In addition, to maintain the spirit of consensus, he requested that the space that was being permitted to the IIN, as envisaged in the schedule, be approved.  

The draft schedule was approved and distributed as document CP/CSH-1432/12 rev. 1.
2. Report on the International Conference against Transnational Organized Crime (September 20, 2012, Mexico City)

The delegation of Mexico referred to the Commitment of Chapultepec (GRIC/INF.31/12) which was the result of a process of consultations in response to a mandate from the VI Summit of the Americas. He also noted for the record his gratitude to the delegations that took part in the consultation process, especially Guatemala and Chile, and expressed appreciation for the firm support of the General Secretariat in the process, particularly from the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security. Finally, he requested that the Committee review the recommendations contained in the Commitment of Chapultepec at an appropriate juncture.

The Secretary for Multidimensional Security, Ambassador Adam Blackwell, together with Álvaro Briones from the Department of Public Security, highlighted the work of the delegations of Mexico, Guatemala, and Chile in this process. They also mentioned that the spirit that had informed the discussions was inspired by the decision to generate a hemispheric cooperation system that responded to the Summit mandate.

The delegation of Argentina said that until there was a mandate from the General Assembly in that regard, the General Secretariat had no mandate to act on this matter.

The delegation of Ecuador announced that they were awaiting instructions on the creation of a committee.

The delegation of Brazil shared a number of concerns regarding the process for this document and underscored the importance of following procedures. It also warned against the possibility of duplicating the activities of pre-existing committees, particularly given the limited budget. It added that they were willing to continue with the dialogue based on those parameters.

The delegation of Chile reiterated its support for the initiatives contained in the Commitment of Chapultepec and said that it hoped that this matter would be raised in the Committee for discussion and implementation.

The delegation of Guatemala commended the efforts and leadership of Mexico in this area and suggested the possibility of creating an informal working group on the subject.

The delegation of Peru noted that it should be borne in mind that the process had to be carried out within the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security and that the budget implications had to be considered.

The delegation of Bolivia asked Mexico and the General Secretariat about the route they had in mind for bringing the contents of the Commitment of Chapultepec before the Permanent Council. He mentioned that his country had not signed the Commitment and, therefore, he asked how the process for considering this document would proceed.

The delegation of the Dominican Republic hailed the initiative of creating a committee but said that the feasibility of such a measure had to be discussed.

The delegation of Mexico mentioned that the issue of transnational organized crime would be debated within the framework of the CSH on November 16 and that the aim was to raise the profile and strengthen capacities. The prospect envisaged was that the Technical Working Group on Transnational Organized Crime might move toward its transformation into a committee.

The Chair of the CSH commended the Government of Mexico on its initiative and the Committee took note of the report presented by Mexico.
3. Other business

The delegation of Guatemala reiterated the invitation to submit registration and hotel reservation forms for the Third Meeting of National Authorities on Trafficking in Persons at the earliest convenience.
The Chair informed that the previous week he had sent a letter to the Minister of Defense of Uruguay in relation to the upcoming Tenth Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas (CDMA-X), to be held in Punta del Este, Uruguay, from October 8 to 10, 2012. The purpose of the letter was to encourage greater coordination and dialogue between the defense authorities and the Committee, taking in consideration that both the CSH and the CDMA share a number of common themes and issues. The letter provided information on the activities and mandates of the CSH and made specific references to issues such as implementation of the Inter-American Convention on Transparency in Conventional Weapons Acquisitions (CITAAC), establishment of criteria and guidelines for selecting experts on confidence- and security-building measures, and discussion of the topic “Mission and Functions of the Instruments and Components of the Inter-American Defense System,” which has also been included on the agenda of CDMA-X. The letter also acknowledged the valuable role of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) in supporting the work of the CHS and the OAS member states. The hope of the Chair was that both the CHS and the CDMA could advance their common agendas, strengthen hemispheric relations, and enhance cooperation on defense and security matters. Finally, the Chair informed that he would be pleased to forward a copy of the letter to member states for their information (CP/CSH/INF-326/12).

The delegation of Brazil asked which authorities would represent the OAS at the Tenth Conference of Defense Ministers.

The Secretary for Multidimensional Security informed that the OAS delegation would be headed by the Secretary General and include the Chair of the CSH, Lieutenant General Thibault from the IADB, Álvaro Briones, and John Biehl, Director of the Uruguay Country Office.

There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting adjourned.
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